










JD PEACOCK II
CLERK OF THE CIRCUIT COURT ANDCOMPTROLLER, OKALOOSA COUNTY, FLORIDA

June 1st, 2021

Mark Merry
Assistant Director
Florida Department of Financial Services
200 East Gaines Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Dear Mr. Merry,

We appreciate the professionalism, insight, and thorough responses from your team throughout the Article V Clerk
of the Circuit Court Expenditure Compliance Audit for Okaloosa County.

Upon reviewing the Final Report, we have prepared responses to the three observations and recommendations
mentioned.

Item 1 recommend that the office limit its court related training expenditures to training
directly related to the employees current job duties. Since obtaining CPM training and certification is not
a requirement for the position, we further recommend that the office consider other
sources of funding for the management development type training. We also recommend that the
office reimburse the Clerk of Courts Trust Fund in the amount of
Response to Item 1 We are in agreement with the recommendation from DFS. We will work with CCOC
staff to reimburse the Clerk of Courts Trust Fund in a timely manner. We will also ensure that future
training expenditures not specifically required for an current position will be covered using
other funding sources and not allocated to the State.

Item 2 CFY 18 19, the office purchased etching for the lobby and self help center doors,
allocating $154 to the State. We recommend the office ensure that its court related expenditures
are allowable according to s.29.008,
Response to Item 2 We are in agreement with the recommendation from DFS. We will update our
internal policies and procedures to ensure that these types of expenditures are not allocated to the
State.

Item 3 CFY 19 20, the office leased copiers, printers, and scanners for $154. The total invoice
was for $3,020, of which, $1,719 was allocated to the State. We recommend the office ensure that
its court related expenditures are allowable according to s.29.008,
Response to Item 3 We are in agreement with the recommendation from DFS. We have corrected this
allocation in CFY2020 2021 and going forward so that similar expenditures are not allocated to the State.

Please contact Johnna Kauffman at (850 689 5000) or jkauffman@okaloosaclerk.com if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Okaloosa County Clerk of Courts and Comptroller

June 2, 2021
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